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FACE THE NATION

05/07/17 Guests: Mick Mulvaney, White House Budget Director, Trump Administration (1); Senator Joe Manchin 
(D-WV), Senate Intelligence Committee (3); Dr. Condoleezza Rice, former Secretary of State, George W. 
Bush Administration, author, “Democracy: Stories from the Long Road to Freedom” (4); Michael Gerson, 
The Washington Post (5); Jamelle Bouie, Slate Magazine, CBS News Political Analyst (5); Nancy Cordes, 
CBS News Chief Congressional Correspondent (5); Susan Page, USA Today (5)
1) Topics include: details of the health care bill recently passed by the House of Representatives / 
Congressional Budget Office’s assessment of the bill / Affordable Care Act (Obamacare) / criticism of the 
newly passed bill; response to President Trump’s recent tweet supporting a “good government shutdown”
2) extended video excerpts of Mr. Dickerson moderating a focus group in Reading, PA, where the 
participants discussed President Trump, the state of the country, the Democratic Party, and politics
3) Topics include: reaction to Director Mulvaney’s support of a “good government shutdown” / Director 
Mulvaney’s criticism of the deal made to keep the government open until the fall / report that the White 
House is considering decimating the budget of the White House Drug Czar; health care bill recently passed 
by the House of Representatives; question of collusion between the Trump campaign and Russia during the 
election
4) Topics include: Russia and America’s national security interests / need to continue to send a strong 
message to Russia; North Korea; Dr. Rice’s book, which makes a case for democracy / President Trump’s 
interactions with non-democratic foreign leaders / constraints placed on the presidency by the founding 
fathers
5) Topics include: worldwide threats to democracy / today’s presidential election in France; health care bill 
recently passed by the House of Representatives / ceremony in the White House Rose Garden after the bill 
passed the House of Representatives / predicted problems the bill will face in the Senate; President Trump; 
“attack ads” being run by Democrats against Republicans / mid-term elections; Affordable Care Act 
(Obamacare)

05/14/17 Guests: Representative Adam Schiff (D-CA), Ranking Member, House Permanent Select Committee on 
Intelligence (1); Senator Ben Sasse (R-NE), author, “The Vanishing American Adult: Our Coming-of-Age 
Crisis--and How to Rebuild a Culture of Self-Reliance” (2); David Ignatius, The Washington Post (3) (5); 
Peggy Noonan, The Wall Street Journal (3) (5); Ben Domenech, The Federalist (3) (5); Jeffrey Goldberg, 
The Atlantic (3) (5); Robert Gates, former Secretary of Defense, Chancellor, College of William & Mary 
(4)
1) Topics include: President Trump’s firing of FBI Director James Comey / conflicting accounts from the 
White House for the reasons behind the firing / Deputy Attorney General Rod Rosenstein’s memo on 
Director Comey / ethical concerns regarding President Trump’s dinner with Director Comey / need for the 
next director of the FBI to have absolute integrity and independence / concern that Attorney General Jeff 
Sessions will be involved in the process for choosing the new director
2) Topics include: President Trump’s firing of FBI Director James Comey / Deputy Attorney General Rod 
Rosenstein’s memo on Director Comey / impact of the firing on the public’s trust; Senator Sasse’s book 
about perpetual adolescents
3) Topics include: President Trump’s firing of FBI Director James Comey / conflicting accounts from the 
White House for the reasons behind the firing / the Trump White House
4) Topics include: President Trump’s firing of FBI Director James Comey / reaction to a report that 
President Trump asked Director Comey for his loyalty; President Trump as an unpredictable leader / advice 
for the president as he prepares for his first foreign trip; former National Security Adviser Michael Flynn; 
President Trump’s meeting with the Soviet foreign ministers in the Oval Office / relationship between the 
United States and Russia; President Trump’s strategy of relying on China in dealing with North Korea; 
assessment of the president’s handling of day-to-day operations and foreign policy
5) Topics include: former Secretary Gates’ support for President Trump’s foreign policy team; President 
Trump’s first foreign trip; firing of FBI Director James Comey; President Trump’s loyal base / level of 
chaos in the White House; President Trump’s lack of credibility on the international stage; how 
Republicans should handle the unpredictability of a Trump presidency
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FACE THE NATION (continued)

05/21/17 Guests: Margaret Brennan, CBS News Senior Foreign Affairs Correspondent, CBS News White House 
Correspondent (1); Senator Marco Rubio (R-FL); Senate Intelligence Committee (2); Senator Dianne 
Feinstein (D-CA), Senate Judiciary Committee (3); Jeff Pegues, CBS News Justice and Homeland Security 
Correspondent (4); Jan Crawford, CBS News Chief Legal Correspondent (4); Anthony Salvanto, CBS 
News Elections and Surveys Director (5); Elizabeth Palmer, CBS News Correspondent (6); David Ignatius, 
The Washington Post (7); Molly Ball, The Atlantic (7); Ramesh Ponnuru, National Review (7); Ed 
O’Keefe, The Washington Post, CBS News Contributor (7)
1) a report from Saudi Arabia on President Trump’s first foreign trip
2) Topics include: former FBI Director James Comey’s upcoming testimony to the Intelligence Committee 
/ reaction to a report in The New York Times about comments made by President Trump about his firing of 
Director Comey to the Soviet foreign ministers during their meeting in the Oval Office / White House 
criticism of Director Comey / impact of Russian meddling in the presidential election on the ability of the 
United States to negotiate with the Russians / report indicating that President Trump revealed classified 
information to the Russians; level of chaos in the White House; conflicting message the Trump 
administration sends on human rights issues
3) Topics include: former FBI Director James Comey’s upcoming testimony to the Intelligence Committee 
/ reaction to a report in The New York Times about comments made by President Trump about his firing of 
Director Comey to the Soviet foreign ministers during their meeting in the Oval Office / thoughts on the 
next FBI Director
4) a discussion with Mr. Pegues and Ms. Crawford on  the firing of FBI Director James Comey and the 
latest developments in the investigation into possible collusion between the Trump campaign and Russia 
during the election
5) YouGov Nation Tracker topic: what the four basic groups surveyed feel about President Trump’s job 
performance and the firing of FBI Director James Comey. The YouGov nation tracker is a CBS News 
“survey project aimed at monitoring Americans' views on the Trump administration, Congress, and the 
country.”
6) a report from Tehran, Iran on the re-election of Iranian President Hassan Rouhani
7) Topics include: President Trump’s speech in Saudi Arabia on Islam and fighting terrorism; the 
investigation into possible collusion between the Trump campaign and Russia during the election / 
President Trump’s meeting with the Soviet foreign ministers in the Oval Office / Press Secretary Sean 
Spicer’s response to questions about comments President Trump made about firing FBI Director Comey to 
the Soviet foreign ministers during their meeting in the Oval Office
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FACE THE NATION (continued)

05/28/17 Guests: Charlie D’Agata, CBS News Foreign Correspondent (1); James Mattis, U.S. Secretary of Defense 
(2) (6); Ken Burns, filmmaker, “The Vietnam War” (3); Margaret Brennan, CBS News Senior Foreign 
Affairs Correspondent, CBS News White House Correspondent (4); Michael Morell, former Acting 
Director, Central Intelligence Agency (CIA), CBS News Senior National Security Contributor (4); Jeffrey 
Goldberg, The Atlantic (4); Susan Page, USA Today (4); Benjamin Wittes, Lawfare (blog), Brookings 
Institution (5)
1) a report from Mosul, Iraq, as Iraqi forces continue their final push to get ISIS (ISIL, Daesh) out of Mosul
2) Topics include: new strategy against ISIS (ISIL / Daesh) / what President Trump means when he calls 
for a “humiliation “ of ISIS (ISIL / Daesh) / civilian casualties; what to expect from a conflict with North 
Korea / North Korea’s missile tests / threat posed by North Korea to the United States; NATO; Russia; 
Paris climate accords
3) an interview with Mr. Burns on his and co-director Lynn Novick’s new PBS documentary “The Vietnam 
War”
4) Topics include: President Trump’s speech in Saudi Arabia / President Trump’s speech about Islam in 
Saudi Arabia versus speeches made about Islam by then-candidate Donald Trump / President Trump’s 
reception in Europe / meeting with the leaders of NATO / leaking of intelligence information by the White 
House / reports of President Trump’s son-in-law and White House adviser Jared Kushner’s attempt to 
establish backchannel communications with Russia / President Trump’s lack of communication with the 
press during his first overseas trip / rumors of staff changes at the White House
5) Topics include: President Trump’s son-in-law and White House adviser Jared Kushner’s attempt to 
establish backchannel communications with Russia / former FBI Director James Comey’s upcoming 
testimony before the Senate intelligence Committee / lingering questions regarding possible obstruction of 
justice by President Trump
6) Topics include: Secretary Mattis’ concern over the lack of political unity in the United States; reflection 
on the span of his career, from enlisting to speaking at West Point as the Secretary of Defense

60 MINUTES

05/07/17 “Deported” - a report on how President Trump’s new immigration policy has led to the deportation of 
Roberto Beristain, a 1998 illegal immigrant from Mexico who later, during the Obama administration, had 
been issued a temporary work permit, social security number and driver’s license.  Beristain has no 
criminal record and is now the owner of Eddie’s Steak Shed, a restaurant in Granger, Indiana, which 
employs up to twenty people. Includes interviews with: Helen Beristain, wife of Roberto Beristain; and 
with James Carafano, a policy expert at the Heritage Foundation and a member of President Trump’s 
transition team. Also includes comments by Roberto Beristain and by his daughters Maria and Jasmin; and 
comments by Eddie’s Steak Shed patrons Kimberly Glowacki, Michelle Craig, Matt Leliaert, and Dave 
Keck, all supporters of Beristain. (C: Anderson Cooper - P: Andy Court, Sarah Fitzpatrick)
“The Nuremberg Prosecutor” - an interview / profile of Ben Ferencz, the last living prosecutor from the 
Nuremberg trials after World War II.  Ferencz’s trial was of 22 commanders of the Nazi SS units called 
Einsatzgruppen, which murdered more than a million people, the largest killings outside the concentration 
camps.  The trials were the first international war crimes tribunals.  (C: Lesley Stahl - P: Shari Finkelstein, 
Nieves Zuberbuhler)
“Theo and Joe” - a report on the Chicago Cubs baseball team, and an analysis of the factors that, in 2016, 
gave them their first World Series trophy in 108 years. Includes interviews with: Joe Maddon, team 
manager; Theo Epstein, team president; Kyle Schwarber, Chicago Cubs player; Jason Heyward, Chicago 
Cubs player; and comments by Tom Ricketts, Chicago Cubs owner.  (C: Bill Whitaker - P: Robert G. 
Anderson, Aaron Weisz)
Update: “The North Korean Threat” (OAD: 02/19/17)
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60 MINUTES (continued)

05/14/17 “James Comey” - the conclusion of a two-part interview (OAD: 10/12/14 as “The Director”) with FBI 
Director James Comey, who discusses the circumstances and criteria of government electronic surveillance 
of American citizens; the increased threat of cybercrime posed by new cellphone software available from 
Apple and Google; and ongoing FBI initiatives to combat terrorism. (See also: “The Director” - a two-part 
interview. Part I: OAD: 10/05/14; Part II: OAD: 10/12/14. Part II was rebroadcast 06/21/15 and included an 
update.) (C: Scott Pelley - P: Pat Milton, Robert G. Anderson)
“The bin Laden Documents” - a report about the growing strength of the terrorist group al Qaeda, as 
indicated in a cache of documents seized in Osama bin Laden’s compound when he was killed.  The 
documents also indicate the ascendancy of Hamza bin Laden, Osama’s son, who may be poised to become 
leader. Includes interviews with: Ali Soufan, former FBI agent; John Miller, head of counterterrorism and 
intelligence for the New York City Police Department.  (C: Holly Williams - P: Michael Radutzky, Denise 
Schrier Cetta)
“Curiosity” - a report on the progress of “Curiosity”, NASA’s one-ton rover that landed on Mars more 
than four years ago, and whose transmitted images and data are providing scientists with a close look at the 
surface of Mars and new theories about life in the universe.  Includes interviews with: Katie Stack Morgan, 
a geologist at NASA’s Jet Propulsion Laboratory; Rob Manning, chief engineer at JPL; Adam Steltzner, 
lead engineer, JPL. (C: Bill Whitaker - P: Robert G. Anderson, Aaron Weisz, William Harwood)
The Mail - selected viewer comments about the segments “Deported” (OAD: 05/07/17) and “The 
Nuremberg Prosecutor” (OAD: 05/07/17)

05/21/17 “Sanctuary” - a report on the growing “sanctuary” movement, as more cities, counties and churches 
openly defy federal immigration law and offer refuge and protection to illegal immigrants and their families 
who are facing deportation.  Includes interviews with: Reverend Robin Hynicka, Arch Street Methodist 
Church, Philadelphia; Daniel Ragsdale, deputy director, U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
(ICE); Jim Kenney, Mayor of Philadelphia; and comments by illegal immigrants Javier Flores Garcia, 
Ismael Delgado, and Sixto Paz.  (C: Scott Pelley - P: Michael Rey, Oriana Zill de Granados)
“Cook County Jail” - a report on the unconventional approaches to prison corrections reform being 
implemented at Chicago’s Cook County Jail by County Sheriff Tom Dart. Includes interviews with: Tom 
Dart, Cook County Sheriff; Cara Smith, adviser to Sheriff Tom Dart; Nneka Joneas Tapia, warden, Cook 
County Jail; Dennis Andrews, business agent, Teamsters Local 700. (C: Lesley Stahl - P: Deirdre Cohen)
“Enemy of the State” - an interview / profile of Chinese artist and political activist Ai Weiwei, whose 
provocative art has gotten him harassed by police, thrown in detention and driven out of China.  Also 
includes an interview with Evan Osnos, a writer for The New Yorker. (C: Holly Williams - P: Michael H. 
Gavshon, David M. Levine)
Update: “Shots Fired” (OAD: 04/02/17)
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60 MINUTES (continued)

05/21/17 60 MINUTES (8:00 – 9:00p)
“Operation Car Wash” - a report on an investigation in Brazil (called “Operation Car Wash”) into a 
massive government corruption scandal involving billions in bribes and scores of politicians.  Includes 
interviews with: Deltan Dallagnol, lead prosecutor; Dilma Rousseff, former president of Brazil (through 
translator); Sergio Moro, judge overseeing the investigation; Paulo Galvao, prosecutor.  (C: Anderson 
Cooper - P: Andy Court, Sarah Fitzpatrick)
“Snitches” - a report on the controversial, and sometimes illegal, use of jailhouse informants in Orange 
County, California, a practice which has drawn the scrutiny of federal and state authorities.  Includes 
interviews with: Mark Cleveland, career criminal and jailhouse informant; Tony Rackauckas, Orange 
County District Attorney; Scott Sanders, Assistant Public Defender, Orange County. (C: Sharyn Alfonsi - 
P: Howard L. Rosenberg, Julie Holstein)
“Space Archaeology” - a report on the use of satellite imagery and photos to locate ancient archaeological 
sites that can’t easily be found on the ground with traditional methods of exploration. The locale of this 
report is an excavation site in the village of Lisht, Egypt.  Includes an interview with Sarah Parcak, 
archaeologist; and comments by: Reis Omar Farouk, an overseer of archaeological excavations in Egypt; 
Rexine Hummel and Bettina Bader, archaeological excavation specialists.  (C: Bill Whitaker - P: David 
Schneider, Joyce Gesundheit)
The Mail - selected viewer comments about the 05/14/17 rebroadcast of “James Comey” (OAD: 10/12/14 
as “The Director”, the second part of a two-part interview)

05/28/17 “A Survivor’s March” - an interview / profile of Ben Skardon, a 99-year-old World War II veteran who 
survived the Bataan Death March at the hands of the Japanese in 1942.  He now does an 8.5 mile walk in 
the annual Bataan Memorial Death March at White Sands Missile Range in southern New Mexico.  (C: 
Sharyn Alfonsi - P: Draggan Mihailovich) (OAD: 06/07/16 on 60 MINUTES SPORTS on SHOWTIME.  
Includes an update.)
“In the Path of Fire” - a report on the efforts to protect homes near forests and grasslands from destruction 
by wildfires, as more Americans come to live closer to the nation’s wildernesses.  Includes interviews with: 
Fred Roach, retired firefighter; Brian Marshall, fire chief, Kern River Valley, California; Robert Bonnie, 
former undersecretary for Natural Resources and Environment, U.S. Department of Agriculture; Jack 
Cohen, scientist, U.S. Forest Service; Judy Hyatt, president, Kern River Valley Fire Safe Council. (C: Steve 
Inskeep (of National Public Radio / NPR) - P: David Schneider, Joyce Gesundheit)
“Life In Outer Space” - an interview / profile of Las Vegas real estate tycoon Robert Bigelow, who has 
partnered with NASA in the development and implementation of expandable spacecraft -- large, 
lightweight structures that inflate in space and could support human life and work in zero gravity. Also 
includes comments from astronaut Jeff Williams, speaking from the space station orbiting the Earth.  (C: 
Lara Logan - P: Max McClellan)
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48 HOURS

05/06/17 48 HOURS: Resident Evil - a report on a pair of double murders in Omaha, Nebraska, committed five 
years apart, which were carried out in similar ways, leading investigators to believe that the same 
perpetrator was responsible for both crimes. In 2008, sixth-grader Thomas Hunter and his familys 
housekeeper Shirlee Sherman were the first murder victims. They were stabbed to death, with no apparent 
motive. Five years later, Dr. Robert Brumback and his wife Mary were stabbed to death in their home. The 
Brumback attack was eerily similar to the Hunter/Sherman murders of five years prior. The investigation 
revealed a connection between Thomas Hunters father, a physician at the Creighton University Medical 
Center, and Dr. Brumback, who was his colleague. The trail led to the hospital and to a medical resident, 
Anthony Garcia, who had been fired by Hunter and Brumback. In the following years, Garcia finally 
obtained a medical license in Illinois, but was terminated from numerous jobs. His bad reviews at 
Creighton followed him. A clue from 2008 led detectives to believe Garcia committed both the 2008 and 
2013 murders as an act of revenge. In July of 2013, Dr. Anthony Garcia was charged with four counts of 
murder. After fifteen days of testimony, a jury found him guilty. On-screen text graphic: Anthony Garcia 
has stopped communicating with his defense team and his family. A three-judge panel will decide if Garcia 
will be sentenced to death. A court date has not been set. Interviewed: Todd Cooper (court reporter, Omaha 
World Herald); Derek Mois, Scott Warner, Ryan Davis (Omaha detectives); Chhandra (sic) and Againdra 
Bewtra (doctors); Jeff Sherman and Brad Waite (sons of Shirlee Sherman); Jason Peterson (witness); 
Fernando Garcia, Estella Garcia, Frederick Garcia (brother and parents); Don Klein (prosecutor); Brenda 
Beadle (deputy prosecutor); Bob Molta, Jr. and Jeremey Jordenson (defense attorneys); and Cecilia 
Hoffman (exotic dancer). (C: Jim Axelrod – P: James Stolz, Marc B. Goldbaum)

05/12/17 48 HOURS: NCIS: “To Catch a Killer” (10:00-11:00p) – the second in a six-part series taking viewers 
inside cases handled by the Naval Criminal Investigative Service (NCIS), which just celebrated its 50th 
anniversary and is responsible for investigating felony crimes, preventing terrorism and protecting secrets 
for the Marine Corps and the Navy. This episode focuses on two NCIS cases:  (1) In 2008, the Portsmouth 
police and a team of NCIS agents in Virginia investigated the murder of Megan Landowski, the 16-year-old 
stepdaughter of Navy sailor Christopher Shortt. A few months before she died, she revealed that she had 
been inappropriately touched by her father’s friend, Robert Hicke, who was also in the Navy. DNA 
evidence cleared Hicke. Months later, the case was turned upside down.  A blood sample from an unknown 
male found at the crime scene was analyzed for biogeographical ancestry analysis. The results completely 
changed the course of the investigation -- the donor would self-identify as African American. Investigation 
led them to Robert Barnes, a friend of Meghan’s. Barnes gave no motive, but he admitted to sexually 
assaulting and murdering her. Her parents opted for a plea deal instead of a trial. Interviewed:  Christopher 
and Angie Shortt (Meghan’s parents); Dana Shutt (NCIS); Bill Martin (NCIS Special Agent, retired); And  
(2) Former NCIS agent D’Wayne Swear reflects on a cross country search for the person responsible for a 
young woman’s death. In a case that took more than five years to solve, D’Wayne Sears, now a technical 
advisor to the CBS television series, NCIS: NEW ORLEANS, relates how the 1992 death of Marilyn 
Yvette Allen, a woman found murdered near Camp Pendleton, in San Diego, California, led to  former 
Marine Roosevelt Gipson. Gipson’s girlfriend reported to police that he had admitted to her that he had 
strangled a woman, disposing of her body in a lake on Camp Pendleton. Police contacted NCIS. In an 
undercover operation, the team was able to get Gipson to admit to the crime. In February of 2000, 
Roosevelt Gipson was arrested and charged with the murder of Marilyn Allen. Interviewed: D’Wayne 
Swear (former NCIS Special Agent); Scott Bakula (actor); Seanice Etienne (Gipson’s girlfriend); Jeff Winn 
(New Orleans Police Lieutenant/Marine Corps Reserve). (Narrator: Rocky Carroll – Producers: Anthony 
Venditti, Alec Sirken)
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48 HOURS (continued)

05/13/17 48 HOURS: LIVE TO TELL: “My Name is Victoria” (8:00 - 9:00p) – a report about California woman 
kidnapped, tortured and left for dead, who reveals her extraordinary tale of survival and the 18-year-hunt 
for her assailants that led to the arrest of an “Austin Powers: International Man of Mystery” actor. This is 
the  story of one woman’s will to live through a brutal attack, how that night changed her life forever, and 
the investigation and changing technology that would help police track down her attackers 18 years later. 
Victoria, whose name was changed for this 48 HOURS broadcast, was just 19-years-old on Christmas Eve 
in 1990, when two men came out of nowhere as she approached her apartment and attacked her. The force 
of the attack knocked her out. She came to just as she was being thrown into the back of a car. With sheer 
will and quick thinking, she survived a series of terrible events, including multiple sexual assaults. 
Surviving that night was just the start of the investigation and the healing, which continues today. 
Unfortunately, the case went cold. Eighteen years later, police got the break they needed when DNA taken 
from Victoria’s body the night of the attack matched someone in the system. The suspect, Joseph Son, was 
an actor in “Austin Powers: International Man of Mystery”. Son’s high school friend Santiago Gaitan was 
later arrested. Before trial, Deputy District Attorney Eric Scarbrough made a sickening discovery -- the 
statute of limitations for rape and kidnapping had long expired. Ultimately, Scarbrough found another way 
to legally prosecute the case. Original On-screen text graphic: Joseph Son's trial is scheduled for March 
2016. Santiago Gaitan could be paroled as early as 2018. Last week, Victoria became a grandmother for the 
first time. She and her family are excited for a new beginning. On-screen text graphic for the 05/13/17 
rebroadcast: Joseph Son's trial is scheduled for later this year. Santiago Gaitan could be paroled as early as 
2018. In 2016, Victoria became a grandmother for the first time. Interviewed: “Victoria” (not her real 
name); Don Howell (Detective, Huntington Beach Police Department); Eric Scarbrough (Deputy DA, 
Orange County, CA). (Anchor/Correspondent: Erin Moriarty – P: Peter Shaw, Anthony Venditti) (OAD: 
01/23/16)

05/13/17 48 HOURS: “Murder in the Mansion” (10:00-11:00p) – a report on one of the most notorious cases in 
Texas history -- the 1976 ambush in a lavish Fort Worth mansion owned by Texas oilman Cullen Davis, 
that left two people wounded and two people dead -- one of them a child. To this day, no one has ever been 
held accountable for the crime. In 1976, Cullen Davis’ estranged wife, Priscilla Davis, returned home to the 
mansion with her boyfriend, Stan Farr, and a friend. Gunfire erupted, and when it ended, Farr and Andrea 
Wilborn, Priscilla’s 12-year-old daughter from a previous marriage were dead, and Davis and her friend 
were wounded. Both Davis and her friend identified the shooter -- a man dressed in black -- as Cullen 
Davis. The DA’s theory was that Cullen committed the crimes because of the pending divorce and his 
banishment from the mansion, which had been ordered by the judge handling the divorce. They also 
believed that Andrea was shot before the adults returned home. Davis, then worth an estimated $500 
million, hired Richard Haynes, the most famous defense attorney in Texas at the time, to defend him. When 
Andrea Wilborn’s murder trial finally began, Haynes turned a routine case upside down, making the trial 
more about Priscilla than Andrea’s murder. It took four hours for the jury to find him not guilty. Nine 
months later Cullen Davis was in trouble again -- charged with hiring a hitman -- but at trial, he was 
acquitted again. The Davises eventually divorced, Cullen Davis left Fort Worth, the mansion was sold and 
today is used as an event space. Now 83, Cullen Davis describes himself as a born-again Christian and he 
did not kill Farr and Wilborn, nor did he shoot Priscilla and her friend. On-screen text graphic: Richard 
"Racehorse" Haynes died in April. The mansion is now an event space often used for weddings. 
Interviewed: Jack Strickland (former Fort Worth prosecutor); Christy Jack (attorney); Dee Davis (Andrea 
Wilborn’s sister); Trey Davis (adopted son of  Cullen Davis); Dan Cogdell (attorney, protégé of Richard 
Haynes); David McCrory (friend of Cullen Davis).  (C: Maureen Maher - P: Chuck Stevenson, Gail Abbott 
Zimmerman)
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48 HOURS (continued)

05/20/17 48 HOURS: “Murder by Design” - an investigation into questions that still exist nearly twenty years after 
fashion designer Gianni Versace was gunned down outside his Miami mansion by Andrew Cunanan. He 
was shot dead on July 15, 1997 -- the killer walked up, shot him execution style and walked off, leaving 
Versace bleeding to death on the steps to his home. Investigation revealed Andrew Cunanan, who was 
openly gay, was a spree killer who thrived on attention and was willing to kill even his friends. Police 
across the country were already hunting for Cunanan for the murder of four others – in Minnesota, he killed 
his friend Jeff Trail (who had been previously interviewed by 48 HOURS in 1993 about gays in the 
military) and his lover David Madson. In Chicago, Cunanan murdered real estate developer Lee Miglin and 
stole his car. Then in New Jersey, he killed cemetery caretaker William Reese, stole his truck and drove to 
Miami, where he lived off the grid for two months. With police and the FBI on his trail, he was even 
featured on “America’s Most Wanted”. Finally, a tip came that changed everything. After a four-hour 
standoff on a houseboat, police found the body of Andrew Cunanan. Now, twenty years later, there is still 
no hard evidence to the speculation that Cunanan and Versace has some kind of connection. On-screen 
text graphic: Twenty years after his death, the House of Versace continues to succeed, led by Gianni's 
sister, Donatella and brother Santo. Jeff Trail was interviewed on 48 HOURS: “Not In My Army” on 
04/07/93. Interviewed: Lazaro Quintana (friend of Versace); Carlos Noriega (Lieutenant, Miami Beach 
Police); Richard Barreto (Miami Beach Police Chief); Michael Band (prosecutor); Robert Ahrends 
(Cunanan’s seventh grade classmate); Nicole Murray-Ramirez (Cunanan’s high school classmate); Michael 
Williams (Cunanan acquaintance); Mary Ellen O’Toole (former FBI profiler); Julie Hovland (friend of 
David Madson); Dale Barsness (detective); Stephen Byer (neighbor of Lee Miglin); Gustavo Sanchez 
(detective); Tim Gunn (fashion designer). (C: Richard Schlesinger – P: Lisa Freed, Marcelena Spencer)

05/22/17 48 HOURS PRESENTS: “Princess Diana: Her Life / Her Death / The Truth (8:00 – 10:00p) - a two-
hour report examining the public and private life of Diana, Princess of Wales, who died on August 31, 1997 
in a car crash with her boyfriend, Dodi Al Fayed, in the Alma tunnel in Paris. Through the words of those 
who knew her and admired her, through her own words, and through the archives of CBS News, this 
program examines the impact Princess Diana had on Great Britain, the monarchy and the world. From her 
1981 wedding to Prince Charles until her tragic death, Diana was a complex, unpredictable woman who 
captured the hearts of the public -- during her royal marriage, her reemergence into public life following the 
royal divorce, her death and beyond. Her death was just as controversial as her life, as described through 
four independent investigations in two separate countries. The various theories are examined about what 
really happened the night she was killed in the car crash. The conclusion of the broadcast updates viewers 
on how her sons, Prince William and Prince Harry, are honoring their mother’s good works, which helped 
to bring the British monarchy into the modern age. Interviewed: Lana Marks (Diana’s friend); Patrick 
Jephson (Diana’s private secretary); Ken Wharfe (Diana’s Scotland Yard Royal Bodyguard); Sally Bedell 
Smith (author, Diana in Search of Herself); Ingrid Seward (editor, Majesty Magazine); Richard Kay 
(Diana’s friend, Royal Commentator, “Daily Mail”); Peter York (writer); Mary Robertson (Diana’s friend 
and employer); David Starkey (Royal Historian, CBS Consultant); Wayne Sleep (dancer); Trevor Rees-
Jones and Kez Wingfield (Al Fayed Bodyguards); Roya Nikkahah (Royal Correspondent, “The Sunday 
Times”); Christina Lamb (Chief Correspondent, “The Sunday Times”); Tim Gunn (fashion consultant); Dai 
Davies (fmr. Commander in Charge, Scotland Yard Royal Protection); Jeffrey Archer (author); Ben 
Wardlaw and Alice Marples (two people helped by Royal charities). (C: Gayle King (from Althorp, the 
Spencer family estate) - P: Anthony Venditti, Doug Longhini, James Stolz, Lourdes Aguiar)
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48 HOURS (continued)

05/23/17 48 HOURS: NCIS: “One Of Their Own” (10:00-11:00p) -  the third in a six-part series taking viewers 
inside cases handled by the Naval Criminal Investigative Service (NCIS), which has celebrated its 50th 
anniversary and is responsible for investigating felony crimes, preventing terrorism and protecting secrets 
for the Marine Corps and the Navy. In this episode, NCIS agents investigate the 2001 murders of Navy 
Petty Officer Lea Anne Brown and her friend Michael Patten, who were viciously beaten, shot execution-
style and dumped in a wooded area of Accokeek, Maryland. The case became high priority for NCIS -- one 
of their own was dead along with her friend. Working with detectives from the Prince George’s County 
Sherriff’s Office, they discovered information that ultimately connected the carjacking of William Hicks 
that same night, to the murders. Five suspects were identified: Cortez Carroll, Robert Odum, Eric Thomas, 
Aaron Hollingsworth and Marco Scutchings-Butler. After stealing Hicks’ car, they happened upon Brown 
and Patton and viciously murdered them. The detectives and NCIS believed they had strong cases, but 
Robert Odum was found not guilty of murder because one juror would not agree to a guilty verdict for the 
murders, because she would not send another young black man to jail, but chose to agree to guilty on a 
kidnapping charge. Cortez Carroll pled guilty in exchange for life in prison. Eric Thomas was convicted 
and sentenced to life in prison. Aaron Hollingsworth is serving thirty years in exchange for testimony. 
Marco Scutchings-Butler was acquitted of the murders, but later found guilty in the carjacking case and 
sentenced to prison. Interviewed:  Margery Patten (Mike Patten’s mother); Cari Freemore (Lea Anne 
Brown’s mother); Chuck Alderman (NCIS Special Agent, retired); Frank O’Donnell (NCIS Special Agent, 
retired); Jacqueline Broadus (Prince George’s County Detective, retired); Jay Doyle (NCIS Special Agent); 
William Hicks (carjacking victim); Bob Dean (prosecutor); Mary Kaufman and Andy Patten (Mike Patten’s 
sister and brother). (Narrator: Rocky Carroll – Producer-Editors: Phil Tangel, Marlon Disla)

05/27/17 48 HOURS: “Death of an Olympian” (9:00 – 10:00p) - a report about the August 2009 death of 
Olympian Dave Laut, shot to death by his wife, Jane in Oxnard, California. She claimed it was in self-
defense. In her first television interview, she relates what happened that night and why she killed him. Dave 
Laut competed in the 1984 Games and was aiming for the gold when an injury upended his chances. He 
became a school teacher, athletic director, and coach; married his high school sweetheart Jane; and adopted 
a son. Jane Laut originally claimed Dave was shot by an intruder, but when detectives discovered a gun 
hidden inside a grandfather clock, she changed her story, claiming she killed Laut in self-defense. In her 
first television interview, she claims she never planned to kill her husband that night, but after years of 
psychological and verbal abuse, Laut went too far that night and she shot him. The Laut family says that 
Jane is a pathological liar. The police could not confirm any abuse. The evidence collected at the scene told 
a different story: Laut was shot from behind with a single action revolver -- every shot indicated pre-
meditation. Forensic accounting concluded the couple was deeply in debt and that Jane was a reckless 
spender, in trouble with the IRS. Dave Laut was apparently unaware of their circumstances. In January 
2016, the prosecution presented a case of pre-meditated murder with money and divorce as the motives -- 
and that Jane was never in physical danger from Dave Laut. Jane Laut testified in her own defense, 
explaining her motivation. After four days of deliberation, the jury found Jane Laut guilty of first degree 
murder. Original On-screen text graphic: Jane Laut is expected to be formally sentenced in June. On-
screen text graphic for the 05/27/17 rebroadcast: Jane Laut’s first chance at parole is in 2066. She would 
be one hundred and eight years old.  Interviewed: Jane Laut; Don and Rebecca Laut (Dave Laut’s brother 
and sister-in-law); Dotty Laut (mother); Sonya Sanchez (Detective, Oxnard, California Police Department); 
Mike Young (lead detective); Nabil Khattar (gun expert); Ron Bamieh (defense attorney); Marjorie 
Hernandez (Ventura County Star reporter/48 HOURS consultant); Gail Pincus (executive director, Los 
Angeles Country Domestic Abuse Center) (C: Erin Moriarty - P: Judy Rybak, Greg Fisher, Chris Young 
Ritzen, Dena Goldstein) (OAD: 05/14/16)
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48 HOURS (continued)

05/27/17 48 HOURS PRESENTS: “The Hit” (10:00 – 11:00p) - a report on the death of colorful entrepreneur and 
Las Vegas gambler Gary Triano, who was blown up in his car after finishing a round of golf at the 
exclusive La Paloma Country Club in Tucson, Arizona in 1996. His ex-wife, socialite Pamela Phillips, 
speaks out for the first time and proclaims her innocence. The Trianos were a power couple who were part 
of the local social set and hobnobbed with Donald Trump. Triano had made a fortune in the tribal gaming 
business, but the bottom fell out and he was pushed out of the business. The income loss put a strain on the 
couple. He owed millions of dollars to creditors. The Trianos separated in 1993 and eventually divorced. 
He was killed in 1996. Was it a mob hit? Were friends or family involved? Investigation led to endless 
leads, curious characters and many theories. Eventually the investigation led to the involvement of Ron 
Young, once an acquaintance and possible lover of Pamela Phillips. He was arrested along with Pamela 
Phillips on charges of conspiracy and murder. In separate trials, Young denied everything, and was found 
guilty. Pamela Phillips was portrayed as a desperate woman out for life insurance at her trial. Her attorneys 
said that someone else was responsible. She too was found guilty. Original On-screen text graphic: Gary 
Triano’s family sued Pam Phillips and Ron Young for wrongful death. They were awarded $10 million 
dollars. On-screen text graphic for the 05/27/17 rebroadcast: Gary Triano's family sued Pam Phillips 
and Ron Young for wrongful death. They were awarded ten million dollars. The family has received far 
less than that. Interviewed: Pamela Phillips; Laura Chapman (one-time of the couple); Gene Reedy (Pima 
County Investigator); Tom Mangan and Tony May (ATF Special Agents); James Gamber (detective); Dr. 
Lawrence D’Antonio (Triano friend); Paul Edkerstrom (defense attorney). (C: Peter Van Sant - P: Chuck 
Stevenson, Greg Fisher) (OAD: 10/11/14; 1st Rebroadcast: 07/11/15 – both as 48 HOURS: “The Hit”)

05/30/17 48 HOURS: NCIS: “The Terrorists, The Spies, The Hackers” (10:00-11:00p) - the fourth  in a six-part 
series taking viewers inside cases handled by the Naval Criminal Investigative Service (NCIS), which has 
celebrated its 50th anniversary and is responsible for investigating felony crimes, preventing terrorism and 
protecting secrets for the Marine Corps and the Navy. This episode focuses on NCIS agents and their work 
involving terrorists, hackers, and spies. (1) NCIS agents talk about the hunt for a spy, later revealed to be 
Mostafa Awwad, a civilian employee of the U.S. Navy who downloaded the schematics for a new Navy 
nuclear aircraft carrier with the intention of turning them over to Egypt so they could sink the vessel when 
it sailed into the Suez Canal. To catch the spy, agents set up a sting including classic elements from spy 
novels, including a dead drop. (2) A look into the hacking of the Navy’s Smart Web Move database, 
containing the records of 220,000 servicemen and women. A group named “ Team Digi7al” taunted the 
Navy by posting the records online. In the end, Nick Knight, a 27-year-old enlisted man on the USS 
Truman was caught in a sting, along with a friend, Daniel Kruger. They have been ordered to pay $500,000 
restitution back to the Navy. (3) The October 12, 2000 bombing of the USS Cole is examined. The first 
successful attack on a U.S. Navy vessel in modern history launched a new world of terrorism. The 
investigation went from a local event to a global one as they confirmed that al Qaeda suicide bombers 
working for Osama bin Laden rammed the ship with a boat full of explosives as it refueled in Yemen. The 
incident forever changed the way the agency approached terrorist attacks and was a watershed moment for 
both NCIS and the U.S. Navy. Interviewed:  Georgios Sekeroglou (NCIS Special Agent); James Dougherty 
(Special Agent, FBI Counterintelligence Division); Michael DeBolt (cybercrime expert); Jay Doyle (NCIS 
Special Agent); Robert McFadden (NCIS Special Agent, retired); Michael Marks (NCIS Special Agent, 
retired); Cathy Clements (NCIS Special Agent); David P. Wroe (Commanding Officer, USS Cole DDG-
67).  (Narrator: Rocky Carroll – Supervising Producer: Josh Gelman)

* * * * *


